
 
 
 
 

Sheriff’s Citizens Advisory Board Meeting Minutes 
September 14, 2020 

 
Attendees: 
Ozzie Knezovich (SCSO) Rob Sherar (SCSO) Rich Gere (SCSO) Wade Nelson (SCSO)  
Leigh O’Neill   Mike Davisson  Andy McGee  Brian Standow   
Verne King   Tom Mackenzie  JT Ramsey   Russ Andres    
Guest/Potential New Member: Amber McLeod         
 
  
The meeting was called to order at 5:35 PM 
 
Minutes were approved for the July 13, 2020 meeting. 
 
New Business: 
Sheriff discussion: 

 Past and current state of training.  
 His new training program status and proposed timeline 
 He is NOT shortening the training program, the hours are actually increasing 

o 720 hours to 1197 hours 
o Savings of ~$750K  

 
 
Use of Force, Phase II by Lt. Rich Gere (220-6404), Defensive Tactics Use of Force Expert & Det Wade 
Nelson, DT Instructor 

 ~300 Use of force used annually 
o Low level 1 
o No weapons 

 Vascular Neck Restraint used 3 time in 2020 thus far, 
o Level 2, Intermediate 
o Graham v. Conner 490 US 386 (1989) 

 US Constitutional Standards 
 Object reasonable 

 Severity of crime 
 Immediate threat 
 Actively resisting 

 Use of Force Calls: 
o 2017 275 out of 82,810 .33% 
o 2018 336 out of 109,574 .30% 
o 2019 317 out of 107,841 .29%  

 
 
Elections were tabled until the October meeting. 
 



Old Business: 
The citizens complaint case (Sawtelle) will be sent out electrically for the CAB to edit and comment. 
 
Topics for Next Meetings: 
October – Air One / Elections 
November - IA / Complaint Statistics 
 
11.9.2020:  Added as an addendum to these minutes is the “Initial Data Analysis of the Spokane County 
Sheriff’s Office Race and Contact Data Document” which was discussed in part by the Sheriff during the 
September meeting. 
 
Meeting adjourned at 7.50 PM 
 
Next Meeting: 
October 12, 2020 
5:30pm – 7:30pm 
@ Air One Hanger – 5505 East Rutter 
 
Minutes Submitted by 
Leigh O’Neill, Secretary 

 










